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GOOD NEWS!  WE’RE BACK! 

For a Face-to Face  
 

 FEBRUARY GENERAL MEETING - WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 9 TH 2022 
Calverton Village Hall  

Start time 10.30 

 
 
 
 

Unfortunately, the speaker we had engaged for this month is now unable to join us. 
But the good news is that the speaker we had to cancel in January, can! 

So, we welcome  

Paul Cullen 
 to give us a very interesting talk on 

Nottinghamshire Place Names 
 

The government has announced that wearing of masks in such meetings is now voluntary 
BUT, out of consideration for those who serve our very welcome teas/coffees, we ask you to  

wear a mask when you are collecting teas/coffees at  the interval. 
Thank you  

 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 

 

Just a reminder that membership renewals 
are due by the end of March. You will shortly 
be receiving an email with a renewal form 
attached, together with details of fees etc. 

Pat, the Membership Secretary, will be at the 
February General Meeting and will be more 
than happy to receive your form with either 
cash or a cheque on that day.   

If you have any queries please get in touch with Pa t at the meeting or tel. 0115 9654511 
 

LOOKING FORWARD TO OUR GENERAL MEETING ON WED 9 TH MARCH 2022 

When we welcome 
John Whitfield 

to give a fascinating talk on 
The Mitford Family 
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Nottinghamshire CCC - Walking Cricket and the U3A 

Are you interested in Walking Cricket?  Then read b elow  

Walking Cricket launched in Nottinghamshire in 2017 and has grown steadily since then, and in 
2022 we have 8 weekly sessions taking place across the county. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
As part of our aims to continue the growth of 
this format I’m keen to speak to U3A 
leaders/members about the possibilities of 
spreading the word about walking cricket in 
Nottinghamshire to support our weekly 
sessions by offering them to a wider audience 
who may wish to take part. In addition, if 
there is interest in setting up new sessions in 
areas local to U3A groups, I’d like to discuss 

ways I can support these new sessions 
getting underway. I have included below our 
current timetable, if anyone would like to 
attend any of these sessions, please feel free 
to pop along or contact me for more details. 
You can email me at   
ian.dipaolo@nottsccc.co.uk  or call me on 
07980927124. 

  
Walking Cricket Timetable – 2021-22  
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INTEREST GROUP NEWS 
 

Turn to page 8 for a simple grid of interest groups .  For more information turn to pages 9-11 
for a schedule showing how to contact interest group leaders, when and where they are held and 

start times.   
 

If you are interested in a particular group, please  contact the group coordinator or: 
len.hand@gmail.com (0115 9654611) or lynnmajewski@h otmail.com (07738171698) 

 



��
�

GROUPS' NEWS 

If anyone would like to be involved in setting up a n interest group that we do not  
currently  run please contact either Len or Lynn.  

GAMES NIGHT - we are planning 
an evening games night at No.18 cafe 
on Calverton Square probably in 
March - more info soon. 

FILMS’ GROUP - Before Covid we had a 
Films Group which met at 
Bonington Theatre to watch and 
chat about movies. We would 
like to restart this and if you are 
interested please let Lynn or Len 
know.   

SOCIAL HISTORY  - date 
for your diary: we've had 
some interest in this new 
group and propose to have an 
inaugural meeting on 
Tuesday 8th March (7pm) at Lynn's house.  

WEEKEND WALKS  - we 
are starting a weekend walking 
group - the first walk will be in 
the Peak District on Sunday, 
March 13th. 
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WRITING GROUP – WRITING FOR FUN! 
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There was laughter at our first meeting as we 
discussed what each member was interested 
in writing.   The subjects included life history, 
poetry writing, creating plays, using the 
outdoors for stimulus and writing a sci-fi novel. 
We each completed a short piece of writing 
which we then read out to the rest of the group. 
Discussion took place on the name of the 
group and rather than being Creative Writing 
we will henceforth we will be known as 
‘Writing for Fun’. 

The discussions took place over a cup of tea 
and coffee and everyone went home with a 
suggestion for a piece of ‘homework’. 
You can contact me on 01636 815578 or 
jane.pavier78@gmail.com  if you are 
interested or you can just turn up at the 
meeting on 18 February with your pen and 
paper.    
If for any reason the meeting needs to be 
cancelled because of Covid or the weather, 
your u3a committee will put out a notice to all 
members via email. 
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Table Tennis  
 

The Table Tennis Group has 
resumed playing, after a 
festive break, on alternate 
Thursdays 6-8pm at 
Epperstone Village Hall.  
The dates for February will 

be 10th and 24th and new players would be 
very welcome. Don’t worry if you haven’t 
played before or it’s a long time since you 
indulged as the group is friendly and fun! If 
you are interested or would like more 
information, please contact Lynn  
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Quiz Group 

After a short intermission in January, Cindy and Pa ul are back with the Quiz Group this 
month.  

You are welcome to come along on  
Monday 28 February 12.30 at the Gleaners.   

 
 

 

 

New members welcome. 
You don’t need to let us know if you’re joining us but if you want to contact me you can. 
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  mobile 07540 758232 

We hope to see you there. 
Cindy Rossiter 

 
U3A Lunch Club News 

�
Tom Brown’s was the venue for the January Lunch Club. 

It was all quite different!!! But the food had a 
good reception when it arrived. 

February’s Lunch Club will be on Thursday 
10th February, 12:15 p.m. at the Gedling Inn, 
50, Main Road, Gedling, NG4 3HL. Bookings 
will be taken shortly. 

The March Lunch Club will be at The Full 
Moon in Morton on Thursday 10 th March at 
12:15 p.m . Plenty of time to join us for this one. 

Do get in touch if you are a new member or are 
an existing member who would like to try the 
Lunch Club. We are a friendly bunch and new 
Lunch Clubbers are always welcome. 

Looking forward to seeing you all. 

Barbara X 
Email: barbara9449@hotmail.com 
Tel.:    07779 791367 
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January’s photographic theme was 
‘minimalism’. To create particular effects, we 
abandoned the auto camera mode in favour of 
manual settings. You’ll notice that on some 
photos, the background has been deliberately 

blurred to create a simpler image, thus 
accentuating the detail of a closer subject. 
Other photos have been composed to highlight 
the subject, whilst minimising surrounding 
distractions. 
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The next photoshoot is on Tuesday,15th 
February in Burton Joyce, when the theme will 
be ‘Speed’. We will learn how to freeze motion 
and creatively blur images to emphasize the 
speed of: - vehicles, trains, birds, dogs, 
cyclists, tractors, people etc. 

New members would be very welcome, please 
contact me to book a place. Meet 1.30pm in 
Burton Joyce. Park on Trent Lane, between 
the Village Hall (NG14 5EY) and railway 
crossing.  

Contact 
Brian Hillary 

email: 
b.hillary@icloud.com  
or tel: 07815 010309 
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Coffee Club News 

Nine of us met up at The Nag’s 
Head on January 27th to 
reminisce about Christmases 
past and present. 

We all agreed that our Christmas 2021 was 
100% better than the previous one. 2021 saw 
us celebrating from Christmas Eve to Boxing 
Day with family and friends. One lady was 
absolutely overjoyed to meet her Grandson, 
now 2 years old, for the first time! Another lady 
spent a local Christmas with her son who had 
moved back after 30 years. 

Stockings at the end of the bed, 
with an orange, apple and a few 
sweets�were remembered by all, 
but the dates were not so 
welcome! Then a pillowcase with 
bigger presents to open with the 
family later.  

A Cinderella watch in a glass 
slipper, a little sewing machine with dolls’ 
dress patterns a book with a cut out doll, 
complete, different outfits with tabs to fold over 
and a coach-built dolls’ pram which was later 
converted to a trolley cart as she outgrew it, 
were just some of the presents that were 
brought to mind. 

There were a few 
Christmas mishaps too! A 
scantily dressed lady in 
her nylon nighty checking 
the turkey at 6:00 a.m. 

opened the oven door and WHOOSH – the 
nylon disintegrated leaving her shocked and in 
her birthday suit. 

A gorgeous and expensive glass sculpture 
was carefully wrapped only to be dropped as 
at was lifted out of the car at the recipient’s 
home! 

Visits to Winter Wonderland at Wollaton Park, 
Robin Hood Panto at the Theatre Royal.  
However, Little Red Riding Hood for the 1 to 8 
year olds proved a bit frightening and was full 
of too many “green” messages and perhaps 
not enough fun…Oh no it wasn’t! 

Dad dressed as Father 
Christmas, incognito, with a 
walkie talkie handset, “This is 
Father Christmas speaking,” 
sent joy out over the airwaves.  

Another family watched Christmas films and 
ice-cream was brought round on a tray as in 
cinemas. 

Turkey kept warm in a hay box, Rummikub, 
The Chase,1000piece jigsaw… some lovely 
memories of Christmas. 

Our next Coffee Club is at 10.30am on 
Thursday 24 th February at The Nags Head  
Woodborough, when 
we shall be thinking of 
Valentine’s Day AND 
swopping favourite 
Winter recipes. 

See you there. 

Barbara 
Email: barbara9449@hotmail.com  
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 Deadline for February newsletter articles – Monday  28th February 2022  

Email sandravanner@gmail.com : Tel: 0115 8450697: Mob: 07870 360168 

Please let me have anything of interest about our u 3a 
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EDEN CAMP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Museum of Modern History 
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Saturday 22 nd April 2022 
 

Coach leaves 
Arnold Leisure Centre at 8 a.m . 

(returns about 6 p.m) 

 
£24 includes entry fee 

(Cheques to be made payable to Arnold u3a & please put your phone number on back) 
 

There is a good café onsite 
 

Are you interested? 
If so, contact Cynthia by email: 

����
��
"� �	�������  
or  

0115 9534836 (be prepared to leave a voice mail) 
 

Please ensure you leave your contact telephone number whether replying by email 
or telephone 

 
Eden Camp is a mainly an outdoor location.  

For more information visit: https://www.edencamp.co.uk/ 
 

This will be an excellent opportunity to meet with members of Arnold u3a 
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Calverton & District u3a  – SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

 
For further detailed information about our interest  groups please contact  
len.hand@gmail.com 0115 965 4611 OR  lynnmajewski@hotmail.com  0115 965 5050 OR have 
a look at our website http://www.calvertonu3a.co.uk /groups/ 
 
Week 
 ONE 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday 

Morning 
 

Art Tai Chi (Zoom) 
French 

 Strollers Medium walks  
 

Afternoon 
 

 
 

Grumpy old 
men  

 Ukulele  
 

 

Evening 
 

 Films at Home 
(Zoom) 

  
Table Tennis  
 

Carpet Bowls * 

 
Week 
TWO 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday 

Morning 
 

 Tai Chi (Zoom) 
French  
 

General 
meeting  
 

  

Afternoon 
 

Reading    Lunch   

Evening 
 

   Song & Story 
 

Carpet Bowls * 

 
Week 
THREE 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday 

Morning 
 

 Tai Chi (Zoom) 
French 
Short Walks 

Gardening  Committee Writing for fun 

Afternoon 
 

 Photography  
 

 Ukulele 
Craft  

 

Evening 
 

   Table Tennis  Carpet Bowls * 

 
Week 
FOUR 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday 

Morning 
 

 Tai Chi (Zoom) 
French  

Long walks  
 

Coffee  

Afternoon 
 

Quiz      

Evening 
 

 International 
Dining  

  Carpet Bowls * 

 
Other groups planned but not currently running:  Badminton;  Bridge;  Spanish; Social History  
 
Other Groups online:  – Cryptic Crosswords – History of Railways – History  – Architectural History 
 
Carpet Bowls * is run by Woodborough Carpet Bowls group – all CADu3a members are welcome to 
join as full members. 
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GROUPS’ SCHEDULE 
 
 

Calverton & District u3a - Interest Groups Timetabl e 
Updated 20th November, 2021 

Week / 
Day Start Time Group Venue Contact 

          

Week 1         

Mon 10.00am Art Woodborough Institute  sheila.suggett1@ntlworld.com 

          

Tue 9.30am Tai Chi Zoom lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

Tue 11.00am French  Gleaners theresa9phone@gmail.com 

Tue 12 noon 
Grumpy Old 

Men Gleaners twoterris@yahoo.co.uk 

Tue 7.30pm Films at 
Home Zoom len.hand@gmail.com 

          

Thur 10.30am Strollers Local start points anne.boyle1959@gmail.com 

Thur 2.00pm Ukulele for 
Beginners Woodborough Institute mhdkad@gmail.com 

Thur 6.00pm Table Tennis Epperstone Village Hall sue_arkwright@yahoo.co.uk 

          

Fri 10.00am Medium 
walks Various start points lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

Fri 7.30pm Carpet Bowls Woodborough Village 
Hall mhdkad@gmail.com 

          

Week 2         

Mon 2.00pm Reading (two 
groups) 

The Bookcase 
Lowdham or Calverton 

Library 
lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

          

Tue 9.30am Tai Chi Zoom lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

Tue 11.00am French Gleaners theresa9phone@gmail.com 

          

Wed 10.30am 
GENERAL 
MEETING Calverton Village Hall b.hillary@icloud.com 

          

Thur 12 noon  Lunch Various barbara9449@hotmail.com 

Thur 7.00pm Song & Story Bookcase Lowdham len.hand@gmail.com 

          

Fri 7.30pm Carpet Bowls Woodborough Village 
Hall mhdkad@gmail.com 
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Week 3         

Mon         

          

Tue 9.30am Tai Chi Zoom lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

Tue 10.00am Short Walks Various pwhalley@hotmail.co.uk 

Tue 11.00am French Gleaners theresa9phone@gmail.com 

Tue 2.00pm Photography Various b.hillary@icloud.com 

          

Wed Varied  Gardening Various patriciabarton54@gmail.com 

          

Thur 10.30am CAD u3a 
Committee Various b.hillary@icloud.com 

Thur 2.00pm Ukulele for 
Beginners Woodborough Institute mhdkad@gmail.com 

Thur 1.30pm Craft TBA patriciabarton54@gmail.com 

Thur 6.00pm Table Tennis Epperstone Village Hall sue_arkwright@yahoo.co.uk 

          

Fri 10.30am Writing for 
fun 

TBA lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

Fri 7.30pm Carpet Bowls Woodborough Village 
Hall mhdkad@gmail.com 

          

Week 4         

Mon Lunchtime Quiz TBA lucinda.rossiter@gmail.com 

          

Tue 9.30am Tai Chi Zoom lynnmajewski@hotmail.com 

Tue 11.00am French Gleaners theresa9phone@gmail.com 

Tue Evenings 
Various 

International 
Dining Various julie.tommo@gmail.com 

          

Wed 10.00am Long Walks Various martinjd@virginmedia.com 

          

Thur 10.30am Coffee Nags Head and others barbara9449@hotmail.com 

          

Fri 7.30pm Carpet Bowls Woodborough Village 
Hall 

mhdkad@gmail.com 

          

OTHERS         
Email 
group Occasional 

Cryptic 
Crosswords Email david.vanner@ntlworld.com 
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Wed 
Emails Current History Email fjd7789@gmail.com 

Wed 
Emails 

Will run 
when 

demanded 

Architectural 
History 

Email and Zoom fjd7789@gmail.com 

Wed 
Emails Current 

Railways 
History Email fjd7789@gmail.com 

          

     
The following groups are also planned: 

Badminton - Bridge - Spanish 
Social History 
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